December 04, 2018

     
The December 04, 2018 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Beccue, Devine, Greathouse, Nystrom.

Trustees absent:  Schultz, Crawford
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to approve the 11/20/18 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. The Church Safety Training was held last Thursday. There were approximately 30 people in attendance from six different congregations, as well as Police, Fire and Rescue. An Introductory Presentation was done and outside resources will work on more specific details for the congregations at a later date. This event was very well received and has gotten a lot of positive feedback.  D.A.R.E Programs are wrapping up. Graduations will be in January. There are nineteen families participating in Community Claus. Parade preparations have been made.

Schopp reported on Public Works Activity.  Water loss is down to 15%. Clean up was done for the parade and Christmas decorations have been put up in town. The children from Olympia West helped put the ornaments on the tree. Limbs and debri from the storm were cleaned up. The stop sign at Olive and Maple has been repaired. Schopp will be following up with Grainland on some road issues.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to Approve The Monthly Bills As Presented and Allowed in the Amount of $56,340.05 General Fund; $50,048.89 Operation and Maintenance; $7,509.65 Imig Park Fund.   Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Nystrom.
Nayes: None.


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to Approve Mileage Reimbursement for Sasha Horner in the Amount of $34.44.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to Approve and Ammend the Transfer Of $21,000.00 from Operation and Maintenance Surplus Fund 

To Imig Park Fund to be Paid Back Upon Receipt of Imig Park Fund Loan. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.

The Clerk reported that the third property tax distribution has been received in the amount of $15,290.19. A handout with upcoming board meetings for 2019 was distributed and will be published. There was a brief overview of information regarding caucus. 

Trailer Chic Boutique attending the Holiday Extravaganza at Village Flowers. The trailer was parked behind the building on private property. 


The board is continuing to review information from Republic Services.


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Devine to Leave in Closed Status Executive Session Minutes Because the Need for Confidentiality Still Exists. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.

A motion to adjourn at 7:22 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk     
